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CLARENCE HIGH’S “GAME ON” DAY …..Game On! fosters community 

spirit by bringing together Clarence High School Year 7 students and members of the    
Rotary Clubs of Bellerive and Howrah, together with local officers from Tasmania Police. 
The event seeks to use the shared experience of game playing to promote enjoyable social 
connection within informal and very supportive environments located within the school. 

When Who How:                                                                                                                           
When and Who: Wednesday 11th December 2024 at CHS Green space, lunch space, 
Northern Field and gym at the school.  48 Year 7 students and some staff members;      
Rotarians, volunteers and police officers.                                                                                                                                            
How: Through assembly and other communication options, Year 7 students are invited to 
register their interest in participating in Game On! Day. Those who register are provided 
with a card which enables them to receive a tick of confirmation from a teacher that they 
have shown behaviour or attitudes which align with the Rotary 4 Way-Test (fairness, truth, 
goodwill and friendship, beneficial to all). Students who have received the appropriate  
endorsement (we hope 48 in all) are then able to access, on 11th December, a BBQ lunch, 
followed by 45 minutes of games:                                                                                                                                             
Group One Board and card games (Uno, Ludo, Chinese Checkers); one adult ,3students; 
15minute rotation, i.e. students play three different games for 15 minutes each game. 

Group Two: Gym games: like table tennis and carpet bowls  One adult with 3 students; 15-
minute rotation, i.e. students play three different games for 15 minutes. 

Group Three: participating in modified Tas Police recruitment physical requirements. 

WE NEED MORE VOLUNTEERS - IF YOU CAN GIVE AN HOUR OR SO TO HELP WHAT IS 
A GREAT IDEA, PLEASE CONTACT PRES. REG ASAP.  There’s also a free lunch! 

21st November 2024 

Maddi and Taylor Brooks  -  Being an Olympian  



 

 ANGE GILLIE -  A DARING TRIP TO NEW ZEALAND ….     

Former Member Ange Gillie has recently returned from a 

wonderful trip to both islands of New Zealand.  Ange        

travelled with three of her good buddies (sadly one of them 

was not Terry).  Arriving in Aukland they toured the North 

Island first where Hamilton was a highlight because they 

went hot air ballooning and visited the “magnificent Hamil-

ton Gardens”.  Then they were off to Matamata and the Hob-

biton Movie Set.  The 12-acre (4.8-ha) set, which was used in 

'The Lord of the Rings' and 'The Hobbit' films includes hobbit 

holes gardens, and the Green Dragon Inn.  Some other N. Island tours included 

glow worm caves and Rotorua’s thermal pools.  

After 10 days in the north Ange flew to Queenstown 

on the South Island.  This is a Mecca for thrill seeking 

adrenaline junkies who jump into precipitous canyons 

on bungy ropes, zip lines and enormous swings.  Ange 

chose to be a spectator enjoying the thrill of watching 

her mates having fun doing very daring things.        

The  awesome  Milford 

Sound boat tour ended 

what was a fantastic trip of 

a lifetime.  Many thanks 

Ange for a super presenta-

tion. 

https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=c78232f6cfaf1bebd3601e431e40cdd447672e393e0b740e3d536aff1fa40407JmltdHM9MTczMTYyODgwMA&ptn=3&ver=2&hsh=4&fclid=24e02233-7517-6ab1-1836-32ae74876be0&psq=hobbiton+new+zealand+tour&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cudmlhdG9yLmNvbS9Ob3J0aC1Jc2xhbm
https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=c78232f6cfaf1bebd3601e431e40cdd447672e393e0b740e3d536aff1fa40407JmltdHM9MTczMTYyODgwMA&ptn=3&ver=2&hsh=4&fclid=24e02233-7517-6ab1-1836-32ae74876be0&psq=hobbiton+new+zealand+tour&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cudmlhdG9yLmNvbS9Ob3J0aC1Jc2xhbm
https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=c78232f6cfaf1bebd3601e431e40cdd447672e393e0b740e3d536aff1fa40407JmltdHM9MTczMTYyODgwMA&ptn=3&ver=2&hsh=4&fclid=24e02233-7517-6ab1-1836-32ae74876be0&psq=hobbiton+new+zealand+tour&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cudmlhdG9yLmNvbS9Ob3J0aC1Jc2xhbm
https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=c78232f6cfaf1bebd3601e431e40cdd447672e393e0b740e3d536aff1fa40407JmltdHM9MTczMTYyODgwMA&ptn=3&ver=2&hsh=4&fclid=24e02233-7517-6ab1-1836-32ae74876be0&psq=hobbiton+new+zealand+tour&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cudmlhdG9yLmNvbS9Ob3J0aC1Jc2xhbm
https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=c78232f6cfaf1bebd3601e431e40cdd447672e393e0b740e3d536aff1fa40407JmltdHM9MTczMTYyODgwMA&ptn=3&ver=2&hsh=4&fclid=24e02233-7517-6ab1-1836-32ae74876be0&psq=hobbiton+new+zealand+tour&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cudmlhdG9yLmNvbS9Ob3J0aC1Jc2xhbm


 

 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY …… 

 “We acknowledge and pay respect to the Tasmanian  Aboriginal  people 
as the traditional and original owners and continuing custodians of this 
land on which we gather and acknowledge Elders – past and present of 
Lutruwita". 

HERE AND THERE ….. 

• Lindisfarne RC have been in contact with our Club to seek assistance in find-

ing accommodation for an exchange student for two months next year.  For 

details please contact Pres. Reg if you are interested.  

• Some recent donations and /or assistance:  One Community Garden $1000 to 

help with a constructing a shed.  Assisting Howrah Primary School with a Tas. 

Community Grant application for a $4000 disabled playground swing.          

Clarendon Vale  Primary School Community Centre are organising a fortnightly 

“Chat and Chew” morning tea. We will provide $50 to help with refreshments 

each fortnight.  We are also in discussion with Bayview College in their goal of 

raising $4000 to purchase outdoor education equipment.  

• Good news for the Rotary Bookshop we will be continuing to through  the Christ-

mas and New Year period.  Treasurer Gayle advised that the Bookshop is averaging 

$1700 for the past four weeks. Govt. House Open Day profit was $3818 and the 

recent Bunnings BBQ raised a record breaking $1800.  Many thanks to all who 

were involved in these important fund raising activities. 

•International Director Terry advised the next Pakistan Health Camp will be held 

next month. Predictions of  over 3000 people could be attending the clinics. Our 

Club will donate $1000 plus the money raised by the Face Painting team going to 

Ninja Stadium for the Aust. Vs Pakistan 20/20 International cricket match on Mon-

day evening.  

• Treasurer Gayle also advised that donations have been forwarded to our 10 local 

schools for End of Year Assembly Awards. 

•Stay tuned as we may be holding next week’s meeting downstairs at the BYC. 

• RAFFLE WINNERS: Riley took the white wine for his mum Sandra and Ros took 

next week’s white wine in advance.  



 

 DIARY OF EVENTS …   

 NOVEMBER    

Thurs. 21st  Maddi and Taylor Brooks  -  Being an Olympian and Preparing for 
the next Olympic Games. 

Thurs. 28th  TBA 

DECEMBER 

Thurs. 5th   Club Assembly. 

Thurs. 12th  Xmas Breakfast “Gastown East”  Cambridge Road Bellerive.   
then the option of BYC Xmas Musical Bingo.  To be confirmed.  

Sun. 15th - Christmas Lunch -  South Arm RSL. 12.30pm.  

 

URGENT MESSAGE: PLEASE RETURN YOUR RAFFLE TICKETS. 

It’s time to rifle through your desk drawers, 
empty out your purse, check under the 
fridge magnet and the dive into the car 
glove box to find your raffle tickets be they 
sold or still waiting for a lucky punter.     
ALL RAFFLE TICKETS ARE REQUIRED AT THE 
BYC AT NEXT WEEK’S MEETING  AT THE LATEST. Thank you in advance. 

 DUTY ROSTER  

Date Greeter/Chair Registration Duty Officers 

21st Nov. Bob Numan & Raza David H & Peter A 

28th Nov. Richard Karin & Ros George & Rob 

5th Dec. Reg Ankita & Deb Terry & David T 


